
                   
 

November 18, 2019 

 

The Honorable Roy Blunt The Honorable Amy Klobuchar 

Chairman Ranking Member 

Committee on Rules & Administration Committee on Rules & Administration 

U.S. Senate U.S. Senate 

Washington, DC 20510 Washington, DC 20510 

 

Dear Chairman Blunt and Ranking Member Klobuchar: 

 

The undersigned library associations are pleased to endorse Hugh Nathanial Halpern for 

confirmation as the next Director of the Government Publishing Office (GPO).  

 

Libraries and their users depend on GPO to provide free and permanent public access to official 

information from all three branches of government. GPO administers the Federal Depository 

Library Program, a collaboration with more than 1,100 libraries nationwide to ensure all 

Americans can access vital federal information; its online repository, govinfo.gov; Congressional 

publishing; and other activities to collect, catalog, and preserve government publications. 

 

We believe Mr. Halpern shares our commitment to maintaining and modernizing these critical 

GPO services. In his nomination hearing and in meeting with us, Mr. Halpern presented a 

compelling vision for how GPO can strengthen its relationships with its partn


